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September 

 Diary 

Mondays 16,23.30 7.30 - 9.00 pm Voices in the Vale with Lisa Doscher Village Hall 

Tuesdays 3,10,17,24 9.30 - 10.45 am Hatha Yoga with Beth Village Hall 

Sun 1 10.00 am Matins - Andrea Colbrook St. Andrew’s 

Wed 4 8.00  pm Book Buffs Greyhound Inn 

Thu 5 2.30 pm Knitwits Mill Bank 

Sun 8 10.00 am Holy Communion - B  St. Andrew’s 

Sun 8 8.00 pm Greyhound - Pub Quiz  - Charity - TVAA Greyhound Inn 

Mon 9 2.00 - 3.00 pm Richmond - Free Tech Advice drop-in session  Richmond 

Mon 9 7.30 pm WI - The History of Pub Signs - A. Panrucker Village Hall 

Wed 11 7.30 pm Film Club - ‘Green Book’ Village Hall 

Sun 15 10.00 am Matins - Susan Eden St. Andrew’s 

Tue 17 7.30 pm RG&VH Trust meeting Village Hall 

Wed 18 7.30 pm Gardening Club - ‘Summer into Autumn’  - L. Wells Village Hall 

Thu 19 3.00 pm  Richmond - Reminiscence Café Richmond 

Fri 20 7.30 pm Bingo! - jackpot £100  -  all welcome Village Hall 

Sat 21 10.00 - 2.00 pm Community Health And Well Being Event  - Health Centre                       Wantage 

Sat 21 1.30 - 4.30 pm Nature Reserve Work Party Nature Reserve 

Sun 22 10.00 am Harvest Festival Service St. Andrew’s 

Mon 23 2.00 - 3.00 pm Richmond - Free Tech Advice drop-in session  Richmond 

Mon 23 8.00 pm Parish Council Meeting Village Hall 

Wed 25 3.00 pm  Richmond - Alzheimer’s Society Memory Walk Richmond 

Thu 26 2.30 pm Knitwits 4, Hamlyn Close 

Fri 27 10.30 am Richmond - World’s Biggest Coffee Morning for Macmillan Richmond 

Sun 29 10.00 - 4.00 pm Richmond - Vintage Transport Day Richmond 

Sun 29 6.00 - 8.30 pm Greyhound - Live Music & Burgers - with Dan Greenaway Greyhound Inn 

Sun 6 10.00 am Matins - David Allchin St. Andrew’s 

October 

Mondays 2,16,30 Green Recycling  and Food Waste + Garden Waste (if subscribed) 
Bins  

Mondays 9, 23 Grey Landfill and Food Waste 
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Letcombe Regis Parish Council 
 
The Parish Council will be holding its next meeting on   
Monday 23

rd
 September, 8pm, in the Village Hall. Please 

note that this is a change from the previously advertised 
date of 16

th
 September. As ever we welcome all those who 

are able to attend. 

Elsewhere in the Register you will find information on the 
role of the Village Warden, who is contracted by the Parish 
Council to maintain the general cleanliness of the village. 
This is a part time role and as such can only maintain the 
key areas around the village. If you are concerned by any 
apparently overlooked corners please contact the Parish 
Clerk and the Parish Council will consider amending the 
current work programme. We are grateful to all of you who 
contribute to keeping the village tidy by taking responsibility 
for the maintenance of areas around your homes, as well 
as other areas of the village. 

Whilst on this topic, please be aware that in late            
September cutting and clearance will take place on the 
Millennium Green as part of the reinstatement project.  
New benches will also be placed around the green in the 
coming months to enable further enjoyment of this space. 

Once again the Parish Council have been notified of      
concerns over the failure to clean up after dogs. If you are 
walking dogs please ensure that all ‘deposits’ are picked 
up and disposed of properly, and not left hanging in bushes 
alongside footpaths. Please respect our exceptional        
environment and ensure it is a pleasure for all those who 
enjoy walking in and around the village. 

As a result of concerns raised by villagers over the speed 
and size of vehicles using Court Hill, the Parish Council 
has raised the matter with the County Council and will    
continue to urge the authority to make improvements to 
signage and also to consider further weight restrictions.  

We hope that you have all had the opportunity to enjoy the 
exceptional weather over the summer and look forward to 
welcoming you to our next meeting. 

Jeanne Lapsley 
Chairman, Letcombe Regis Parish Council 
 
 

 
Waste Collections 
 

A villager has pointed out a useful smartphone app 
BINZONE which you can download from the following site: 
http://www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/news/2017/2017-12/waste
-has-never-bin-so-easy-new-smartphone-app  

The app reminds you which colour bin to put out and can 
also be used to check what goes where. 

You can also get information about recycling and download 
a paper version of the calendar from  http://
www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/services-and-advice/recycling-
rubbish-and-waste/your-recycling-and-waste-collections/
collection-days  

Village Warden Duties 
 
Over the past few years Oxford County Council have been 
withdrawing their involvement with keeping villages tidy. As 
a result the Parish Council have contracted a part time   
Village Warden paid from the village precept. The precept 
is set by the Parish Council at their November meeting 
when determining the budget for the following Financial 
year. 

 

The Wardens duties include removing litter and weeds 
from the highways, pavements and footpaths within 
Letcombe Regis, striming grass verges, cutting back    
overhanging branches and hedges bordering paths outside 
residents’ boundaries, keeping the salt bins topped up.  His 
area of responsibility is defined by the Letcombe Regis 
village 30mph signs.   He is responsible for wearing the 
appropriate personal protective clothing and using the    
appropriate warning signs when working on the highways 
in the village. The Warden is not responsible for removing 
vegetation which overhangs the highway from inside      
residents’ boundaries. 

 

The Parish Council welcome any suggestions from         
residents in order to help with keeping the villages         
tidy.  However any increase in the wardens working hours 
would mean an increase in the hours he is paid for which in 
turn will affect the annual budget and precept.   

 

There are areas in the village where garden vegetation 
causes problems on public footpaths and                        
highways. Detritus from this gets washed onto the roads, 
leading to blocked drains and flooding on some roads    
during heavy rain and the PC would be grateful if residents 
would keep a watchful eye on their boundaries. 

 

 

 

 

Vale and Downland Museum, Wantage 
 
The museum have several exhibitions during September 
that they would like to tell you about. These include Lester 
Piggott - Born to Ride, Photographic Art, Contemporary 
Art.  

 

There is also a 15 minute Mystery Object Talk - 11.30 on 
17

th
   September and a day trip to Winchester Cathedral on 

the 27
th 

- tickets www.friendsofthevdm.org.uk    

 

These and many other events that are associated with  the      
Museum can be found on their website 
www.valeanddownlandmuseum.org.uk or just pop in 9.30 - 
4.00 5 days a week. 

 
 

http://www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/news/2017/2017-12/waste-has-never-bin-so-easy-new-smartphone-app
http://www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/news/2017/2017-12/waste-has-never-bin-so-easy-new-smartphone-app
http://www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/services-and-advice/recycling-rubbish-and-waste/your-recycling-and-waste-collections/collection-days
http://www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/services-and-advice/recycling-rubbish-and-waste/your-recycling-and-waste-collections/collection-days
http://www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/services-and-advice/recycling-rubbish-and-waste/your-recycling-and-waste-collections/collection-days
http://www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/services-and-advice/recycling-rubbish-and-waste/your-recycling-and-waste-collections/collection-days
http://www.friendsofthevdm.org.uk
http://www.valeanddownlandmuseum.org.uk
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St Andrew’s Church 
 

Harvest festival is traditionally celebrated on the Sunday 
nearest the harvest moon, the full moon that occurs      
closest to the autumn equinox, which is usually between 
21

st
 -23

rd
  September. This year St Andrew’s will be       

spot-on, celebrating Harvest Festival on Sunday 22
nd

    
September. The word Harvest comes from the Old English 
haerfest meaning “autumn” and takes place once “all is 
safely gathered in.” Harvest Home is a festival that          
pre-dates Christianity but which the Church was quick to 
adopt. According to early reports from the National       
Farmers Union, Harvest 2019 has proved challenging, with 
heavy rain in mid August. Farmers have so much          
uncertainty in their lives, especially this year, that it is only 
right that we give thanks for their labour. 

It is also a time to remember those in need and to offer 
gifts of produce, especially fruit and vegetables, which     
decorate the church and are then put to good use. Susan 
Eden coordinates the distribution of St Andrew’s harvest 
gifts and will arrange for fruit and vegetables to go to     
Stirlings Care Home who are always most grateful for 
them. (In previous years, they have asked that we avoid 
giving them pumpkins which they can’t easily use. No 
mention of pumpkins this year but probably best avoided!)                               

As well as fresh produce, tins and long-life foodstuffs are 
also most welcome and will go to Wantage Food Bank. 
The collection that Sunday will go to “Harvest for the     
Hungry”, a very practical charity that sends food parcels to 
families with young children living in desperate poverty in 
countries in Eastern Europe. For many families, these food 
parcels make all the difference for malnourished children 
facing the harsh winter. 

There will be people decorating the church on Saturday 
morning, September

 
21

st
 so you could hand produce in 

then – or bring it with you to Harvest Festival on Sunday 
22

nd
. 

. 
 

Before harvest, on September 14
th
, it’s Oxfordshire Historic 

Churches Trust Ride and Stride day. St Andrew’s isn’t   
actually participating this year but you may well see       
cyclists and walkers visiting the church to record their 
names on the sign-in sheet – and take advantage of the 
squash and biscuits left for them! If anyone might be     
interested in taking part next year or would like to know 
more, visit the website: www.ohct.org.uk/rideandstride   

I recently came across a St Andrew’s recipe book,        
produced 30 years ago to raise funds. It was fascinating to 
read contributions from parishioners past and present as 
well as recipes from famous people such as the then 
Prime Minister, Mrs Thatcher, and the Leader of the       
Opposition, Neil Kinnock. The New Zealand High        
Commissioner had sent in a recipe – stating very firmly 
that pavlova was a Kiwi invention! The book’s introduction 
contained these words:  “The present worshippers are   
custodians of this heritage and do not take their             
responsibilities lightly. They are determined to maintain 
their church as a warm, clean and inviting place, of calm 
and security, praise and thanksgiving, renewal and        
rededication.” Thirty years on, these words still apply.   

 

 

 
 
Book Buffs 
 
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 4

th
           

September at 8pm in the Greyhound when we shall be    
reviewing:  

'Snow Falling on Cedars' by David Guterson and 'Waiting 
for Sunrise' by William Boyd.  

The library book for October, available at the meeting, is 
'Property: a Collection' by Lionel Shriver, with 'Watching 
You' by Lisa Jewell as an alternative. 

Any queries to Freddie on 767772. 

 

 

Richmond Letcombe Regis 
 
Thursday 19

th
 at 3pm:  

 Reminiscence Café in the Restaurant, all welcome 

 

Wednesday 25
th
 at 3pm:  

Alzheimer’s Society Memory Walk, join us as we go for a 
group walk around the Village raising money for            
Alzheimer’s Society, followed by tea and cake at the 
Lodge. All abilities welcome! 

 

Friday 27
th
 at 10.30am:  

World’s Biggest Coffee Morning for Macmillan, come and 
buy a delicious cake to support a very worthwhile charity. 
Any bakers out there, we would be most grateful if you 
would like to support us with your delicious homemade 
creations! 

 

Sunday 29th, 10am till 4pm:  

Vintage Transport Day, all are welcome to enjoy a variety 
of vehicles from years gone by, plus a wonderful model 
display in reception. 

 

COMMUNITY HEALTH AND WELL BEING EVENT                             
 

 “Looking after yourself”     
 

     Saturday September 21
st

 2019,  
10am – 2.00 pm                                              

Wantage Health Centre, Mably  Way  
 

There will be many Health and Wellbeing 
stands, demos, talks, activities to join in, face 

painting, refreshments all day. The Event is or-
ganised by the patient groups of both Wantage 
GP practices, helped by staff members, Guides 

and Scouts and sponsored by ASSURA, our 
landlords.                  

HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE! 

http://www.ohct.org.uk/rideandstride
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 Letcombe Film Club  
 

Green Book (12) 
 
Wednesday 11

th
 Sept. 

 

Welcome to the new Film Club season which we start with 
one of the best films of the year, “Green Book”.  This    
comedy drama is set in the deep south in 1962 and        
inspired by the true story of the interracial friendship      
between African-American pianist Don Shirley and Italian-
American bouncer Frank  Vallelonga. The Award winning 
screen play was co-written by Vallelonga’s son Nick. 

 

Mahershala Ali (who also won Awards for his role in 
“Moonlight”) gives an Oscar winning performance as Don 
Shirley, with Vallelonga, Shirley’s driver and body guard, 
played by Viggo Mortenson (Aragorn in Lord of the Rings, 
for all you Hobbit fans!). 

 

The film title comes from a guidebook called “The Negro 
Motorists Green Book” written to help black motorists     
navigate what was in many areas a hostile environment. 
Although it deals with difficult social issues, Green Book is 
a heart warming story about dignity and friendship, with top 
class performances from both the lead actors. 

 

We look forward to seeing you - come along early for     
refreshments. Doors open 7.30pm; film starts 8.00pm.  

 

Future Films: 
 
Weds  9

th
 October:  Fisherman’s Friends  

Weds  13
th
 November:  A Private War 

Weds 11
th
 Dec:   Stan and Ollie 

 

 
 
 
Letcombes WI 
 
On 9

th 
September: ‘The Story of Pub Signs’ a talk by       

Angela Panrucker on how pub names were derived. 

7.30 pm all welcome 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

200 Club 

 
Friends Of Letcombe Valley Community  
Nature Reserve 

 
The next work party will take place on Saturday, 21

st
     

September from 1:30 to 4:30pm. Volunteers are welcome 
to assist in the on-going restoration and general         
maintenance of this rare chalkland valley for wildlife and 
the     community. Stay for as long or as short a period as 
you wish; refreshments provided mid-afternoon.  

 
Expert guidance is on hand and tasks are carried out at 
your own pace. BBOWT will provide tools but do bring 
along a scythe if you have one and can assist with keeping 
the spread of nettles under control. Lighter maintenance 
tasks will be available too. Appropriate clothing\footwear for 
the weather, and working gloves, are recommended.      
Opportunities for Duke of Edinburgh Award                    
volunteering\skills  sections; under 18s accompanied by an 
adult please. Please meet on the Reserve near the notice 
board for the tasks and safety briefing at the start of the 
session.  For further details, or in case of uncertain weather 
conditions, please contact letcombevalley@gmail.com or 
01235 769194\763827.      
 

 

200  Club Draw — No 6                   September 2019 

219 Sally STANSBIE £50 

74 Anne HODGSON £25 

203 Pamela WOOD £15 

168 Thérèse CLARKE £10 

221 Trevellyon NEWELL £5 

Special Draw: 

188 Tony PRIOR £25 

116 Christine GILLIBRAND £20 

45 Veronica RACKHAM £10 

198 Ann SETH £10 

87 Margaret BOWRA £10 

81 Jacqueline McLAURIN £10 

155 Jonathan TAYLOR £10 

New Numbers draw 

219 Sally STANSBIE £5 

mailto:letcombevalley@gmail.com


The Letcombe Register                                                                                               September 2019 

© 2019 Francesca Engelmann for Letcombe Regis Parish Council                                                                 5 

 

RAISING FUNDS TOWARDS A TRIP TO 
ESWATINI (SWAZILAND), JULY 2020 

 

Babysitting, plant watering, pet-sitting and  
dog walking services.  

Any small jobs that need doing. 
 

Sophie Hannon  

sophie.hannon@outlook.com 

01235 766043   |   07983 175678 
 

References available. 

 

LEE’S Exterior 
Cleaning  

Solutions 
 

 

LADDERLESS GUTTER 
CLEANING 

 

PURE WATER WINDOW 
CLEANING 

 

 01865 823395 / 07967033383 
(Southmoor Based) 

Karen Ash 
     Reflexology and Therapeutic Massage 
Member of the Association of Reflexologists 

ITEC Qualified Therapist 

Relaxing therapies to promote well being   
in your own home. 

Tel. 07901828132  email. angel.kw@hotmail.co.uk 

 

Hazel Lee      Painter & Decorator  
 
 

Interior & Exterior.                    Fully Insured 
Local & Reliable Female Decorator 

No job too small         Mob: 07866 509683 
hazel.lee78@hotmail.co.uk 

Registered Dietitian 
Liane Reeves, BSc (Hons) Nutrition, MSc Allergy 

HCPC registered, MBDA 
Expert personalised dietary advice for adults and children.          
Consultations held at Wantage Osteopathic Practice, 1 
Church St. Wantage.  To discuss how dietary advice can help 
you and to arrange an appointment: Tel: 07947 053396       

Email:info@reevesdiets.co.uk                   www.reevesdiets.co.uk  

The Barn Tea Rooms, Court Hill Centre 
Homemade cakes, light lunches. 

Just off A338 on the Ridgeway - and it’s all  
downhill on the way back! 

Open 7 days a week 10.30 to 4.00  
Tel: 01235 760253 

Mel Taylor Photography 

 

Specialising in Providing Fine Art  Dog, Equine,  
Newborn and Child Portrait Photography 

Portraits Studio or Location,  See website for full details 

www.meltaylorphotography.co.uk 
01235 763359 or 07818427876 

Personal Assistant/Carer 
 

DBS checked/insured 
Teaching/Management background. 
Five years as an Activity Organiser  

in residential homes 
For help or support please call 07968983673 

 

Patient, caring, dependable companion with 
good sense of humour sought to help with my 

elderly mother living in Letcombe Regis. 
Hours/times flexible.   

If you can help please contact 07957 598706 for 
further information. 

mailto:sophie.hannon@outlook.com
mailto:Hazel.lee78@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:info@reevesdiets.co.uk
http://www.reevesdiets.co.uk
http://www.meltaylorphotography.co.uk
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Letcombes Gardening Club 
 
Wednesday 18

th
 September sees the start of the 

2019/2020 programme of talks. This month’s topic is 
‘Summer into Autumn’ - all the best plants for this time of 
year.  The speaker will be Louise Wells, Nurserywoman 
Hopefully there will be plants for sale. 
 
7.30 in Letcombe Regis Village Hall. 
 
Subscriptions will be due. All welcome. 
 
 

Topical Tips 
 
We are just entering autumn and it seems like no time at all 
since I was wishing you all a good summer! It has been 
rather a mixed one but hopefully the rain has kept your  
gardens well watered! They do say that September is    
generally a cooler and gustier month than August. I’m not 
sure if my garden will agree with that one this year!  

Anyway, September is a big month for harvesting in the 
fruit and vegetable garden so maybe, for a change, I 
should start with that.  

The obvious advice is to pick autumn raspberries, apples 
and pears, but you should also make sure you’ve dug up 
the last of the potatoes to prevent slug damage.  

If you’re planning a new strawberry bed then now is the 
time to get planting.  

On the subject of planting you can still sow overwintering 
veg like turnip, spinach and oriental vegetables. Remember 
to protect anything leafy with fleece to prevent pigeons 
from helping themselves. 

To get back to the ornamental garden, you can start lifting 
and dividing herbaceous perennials this month. An ideal 
candidate is crocosmia as this stops flowering altogether 
when the clump becomes congested. 

Keep deadheading dahlias and they will continue to reward 
you with flowers for some weeks to come. 

A little tip if you’re a ‘weed killer person’. Most perennial 
weeds are vulnerable to weed killer in the early autumn so 
get on the attack!  

If you have a shrub in the wrong place then you can      
consider moving it this month as the temperature starts to 
drop. Continue to water any drought stressed trees or 
shrubs, as again, cooler weather will mean the soil absorbs 
and retains the water better.  

Finally, as a new little project for you and if you’re feeling 
adventurous, try collecting tree and shrub seeds for sowing 
next spring. Best of luck with that one! 

It just remains for me to suggest that you spend time in 
your garden enjoying the lovely golden days and the     
beautiful flowers of autumn.  

  

Letcombes Conservation Group  

 
As the autumnal equinox draws closer, September is often 
regarded as the final month to enjoy the joys of summer. 
Summer fruits come into their own this month for wildlife 
with ripening nuts and berries in the hedgerows planted by 
farmers in years past to become a characteristic feature of 
the English landscape. The native blackberry alone       
provides an ecosystem in its own right visited by bees, 
lacewings, butterflies, grasshoppers, hoverflies and wasps, 
as well as birds, whilst the leaves give cover to rabbits, 
pheasants, deer and even dormice and over-heated frogs. 
According to the English Hedgerow Trust, over 600 plant 
species, 1500 insects, 65 birds and 20 mammals have 
been recorded at some time living or feeding in hedgerows. 
In addition, over 100 species of invertebrates can be found 
in a typical 20-metre section of hedgerow. Hedgerows are 
also important corridors for species that avoid open      
farmland, like hedgehogs and amphibians, and for others 
that use them for navigation, such as bats and owls. Visit 
the website https://www.hedgerows.co.uk/ for more       
information about the English Hedgerow Trust. 

 

The late summer harvest is a remote concept for some 
people living in urban settings, though many residents in 
our villages will appreciate how lucky we are to experience 
the passing of the seasons and the beneficial aspects of 
interaction with what used to be called ‘nature’. How many 
of us remember the junior school ‘nature table’ and the joy 
of blackberry picking - and eating? Hopefully the renewed 
interest in self-sustainability will lead the current young 
generation to be wildlife-friendly as they enjoy the thrill of 
purple stained fingers at first hand and not just in our      
literary heritage. 

 

 

You ate that first one and its flesh was sweet 
Like thickened wine: summer’s blood was in it 
Leaving stains upon the tongue and lust for 
Picking. Then red ones inked up and that hunger 
Sent us out with milk cans, pea tins, jam-pots 
Where briars scratched and wet grass bleached our 
boots. 
Round hayfields, cornfields and potato-drills 
We trekked and picked until the cans were full, 
Until the tinkling bottom had been covered 
With green ones, and on top big dark blobs burned 
Like a plate of eyes. 
 

Blackberry-Picking by Seamus Heaney. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

https://www.hedgerows.co.uk/
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Daniel Kerr 
Electrician 
 

01235 769481 / 07817 457832 
 

Enquiries.1stcall@hotmail.co.uk 
Free Consultations 
 

87, Hamfield 
Wantage, Oxon 
OX12 9EG 

Part P 

 
 
 

EST. SINCE 1994 

PROFESSIONAL CARPET CLEANING 

& WINDOW CLEANING 
FULLY INSURED 

 

millbrookservices1@gmail.com 
TEL: 01235 511541   MOB: 078144 28395 

DIDCOT. OXFORDSHIRE 

 

Visit our webpage to view all our services 
www.millbrookcleaning.co.uk 
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Football Club 
 
The football club have played a number of friendly matches 
during the last six weeks in preparation for the new season, 
winning most of them and losing only one. We played    
Fairford Town reserves in the first round of the Faringdon 
Memorial cup, winning 4-0, although all four goals came in 
the last fifteen minutes. We played Abingdon United      
Development in the second round and played very well to 
come back from a goal deficit to win 2-1. We are now in the 
semi final, which is not played until April. We were         
unfortunate that our first Hellenic league match saw us face 
Premier Division side Tuffley Rovers from Gloucester in    
the Challenge Cup, and we gave a pleasing performance 
before losing 3-1. 
 
Matches in the next few weeks are (all home currently): 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Compiled by Francesca Engelmann, 2, The Old Stables, Warborough Road, OX12 9LD  Tel: 01235 769310 

 

Email: Register@oldstableyard.co.uk 
 

The views expressed in the Register do not necessarily reflect the views  of Letcombe Regis Parish Council. 
  

Deadline for inclusion is always the 27th of each month. 

 

The Register is also available to view, along with much more information, on the Village Website:  
www.letcomberegispc.org 

Sat 31st Newent Town Reserves Hellenic League 3.00 

      

Sat 7th Shortwood Utd Dev. Hellenic League 3.00 

Sat 14th To be arranged 

Sat  21st East Hendred 3.00 Berks & Bucks Cup 


